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PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE
TERM 1 WEEK 5
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to the warm weather, finally. Maybe a bit too warm, but rest assured, we
are implementing our Sun Smart policy. We are setting up sunscreen stations in each of
the classrooms, using our air conditioners and applying our No Hat, No Play policy. Our
updated Sun Smart Policy can be found on our website. 

Compass
Thank you for your support and for the time you are investing in learning how to use
Compass. We are also learning how to use it. Please note, our front office has now sent
out information and permissions for the school excursion. We note many parents and
carers have not submitted their consent, at this stage. Without your permission, your
child/ren cannot attend the excursion. You will have received an email link to the
booking site. Similarly, some of our parents and carers have been notified about
Student Support Group meeting times. Our Prep parents have also been notified about
the date and time to meet with Ms Campion for your Semester One Parent-Teacher
Interview.  
Next week, we will forward an invitation for parents of the remaining classes to book a
parent-teacher interview time.

Barbeque and Open Day
On Wednesday, 1 March, we invite the community to visit the school, enjoy a free
sausage sizzle and visit your child/ren’s classroom. This is an informal opportunity for
you to meet and get to know our teachers and staff. You can see where your child/ren
sit, have a look at their bookwork and introduce yourself to the classroom teacher. 
Our formal parent-teacher interviews will take place on Wednesday 8 March and
Thursday 9 March. A range of times will be available for booking over these two days.
During this interview, academic and social/emotional information will be shared. 
We look forward to seeing you at both of these events. 

Continued on next page... 
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FEBRUARY 2023
TERM 1  

DIARY DATES

Preps do not attend school on
wednesdays until 28th of february

2023 
Assembly will be held each friday
at 2:45pm in the school courtyard

under the shade sails
CANTEEN IS OPEN

FEBRUARY
24th - Excursion to Heart Morass



MARCH

1st - BBQ and Open Day from 5-6 pm
6th-7th - Life Education Incursion

8th-9th - Parent Teacher interviews 3:45 pm -
6:15 pm

13th - Labour Day Public Holiday
21st - NAPLAN begins



APRIL

6th - School Closure Day
7th - Term 1 ends school holidays!












ROSEDALE PRIMARY SCHOOL PAGE 02

Living things
The fabulous living things learning opportunities continue at Rosedale PS. Ms Lauver had
students in the garden beds mapping and exploring whether current conditions support the
growth of plants. On the same day, she met with the Sustainability Officer from Wellington
Shire and met staff from Gippsland Tech who took a soil sample from the garden beds. 
Ms Lauver is in the process of organising a working bee to clear the weeds from the garden
beds, stay tuned for further details.
Mrs Robie has secured a partnership with Royal Botanic Gardens Victoria to engage us in
growing a threatened local species of flora, the Grey Billy Button. Students will learn so
much about the importance of preserving native wildlife and plant life through this process.
  
Ride 2 School Day
We have registered for Ride 2 School Day on Friday 24 March. Mrs Robie and Mrs McGovern
will meet students at the playground in the Prince Street Reserve from 8:30am on the
morning of the event. 

School review
We have important upcoming dates as part of our school review process. On Tuesday, 7
March, our school reviewer and panel members will visit the school and conduct fieldwork.
As part of this process, they like to speak directly to parents to gain further insights into
school operations. We will be having a Parent Forum from 2:45pm on that day. We will
advertise this prior to the event, as the more parents and carers that come, the more the
reviewer will learn. 

Parent Volunteers
We held our first Parent’s Club and Canteen Committee meeting on Friday. We had a terrific
turn out, with more offers of support from parents unable to attend the meeting. As a result,
we are opening the Canteen this Friday, 17 February.
During the Parent’s Club meeting, we also discussed potential fundraising events and
community days for 2023. We will provide further details and updates in the weeks to come. 
Anyone who is able to volunteer is welcome to contact our front office for further
information.

Have a great week.

Regards,
Brett Wilson




Growing for
life - Growing

with FLAIR
FRIENDSHIP
LEARNING

ACCEPTANCE 
INTEGRITY 
RESPECT 

FLAIR AWARDS BIRTHDAYS
3/2/23

P - Sophia
1/2 - Kobi

3/4 - Noahh



10/2/23
P -Kiara 

1/2 - Thomas 
3/4 - Aurora 



17/2/23 
P - Rosie

1/2 Henley

November



3rd - Xavier 
5th - Kayley 
       - Parker
8th - Cohen 

9th - Lily 
14th - Sierra 

22nd - Scarlett 



REUSABLE LUNCH ORDER CANTEEN WALLETS 

Rosedale Primary School is selling reusable lunch order bags as a way to substantially reduce the amount of
paper waste into the environment. They are so easy to use and easy to clean. They just make life easy. The
bags are compact, funky, fit easily within school bags and have been designed to replace paper bags. The
Lunch Wallets are re- usable canteen bags made of non-woven polypropylene. They are durable and easily
wiped clean with a damp cloth. Not to forget keeping money in a safe separate pocket so that it is not lost or
coming in contact with food. If you are a parent looking for a practical alternative to the paper bag and to
reduce paper waste in our school then a Lunch Wallet is a perfect choice! Lunch wallets cost $10.00 and a
sample is available in the school office if you wish to view one before purchase. Please return your order and
money by Friday 24th February 2023 Thanks, Canteen Committee 

ROSEDALE PRIMARY SCHOOL
ATTENDANCE 

OUR GOAL IS GREATER THAN 95% ATTENDANCE 

 
EVERY DAY COUNTS 

WE ALL WANT OUR STUDENTS TO GET A GREAT EDUCATION AND COME TO SCHOOL EACH AND EVERY DAY. MISSING SCHOOL
CAN HAVE A MAJOR IMPACT ON A CHILD’S FUTURE – A STUDENT MISSING ONE DAY A FORTNIGHT WILL MISS FOUR FULL
WEEKS BY THE END OF THE YEAR. BY YEAR 10 THEY’LL HAVE MISSED MORE THAN A YEAR OF SCHOOL. THERE IS NO SAFE
NUMBER OF DAYS FOR MISSING SCHOOL – EACH DAY A STUDENT MISSES PUTS THEM BEHIND AND CAN AFFECT THEIR
EDUCATIONAL OUTCOMES. IF FOR ANY REASON YOUR CHILD MUST MISS SCHOOL, PLEASE LET US KNOW SO THAT THEY CAN
BE MARKED ABSENT FOR THE APPROPRIATE REASON. OUR GOAL FOR ALL STUDENTS AT ROSEDALE PRIMARY SCHOOL IS TO
HAVE LESS THAN 10 DAYS ABSENT PER YEAR. LOOK FOR THE GREEN TICKS OUTSIDE CLASSROOMS DAILY TO SEE WHICH
ROOMS HAVE A FULL HOUSE.

ROSEDALE PRIMARY SCHOOL IS PROUD TO ANNOUNCE OUR SCHOOL
CAPTAINS FOR 2023 

SCHOOL CAPTAIN — KARLEE 
SCHOOL CAPTAIN — KAIDEN 

                                                                          VICE SCHOOL CAP TAIN — BILLIE 
VICE SCHOOL CAPTAIN — RIANNA 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE STUDENTS THAT WERE CHOSEN BY THEIR PEERS AND HOPE THEY HAVE 
A WONDERFUL YEAR AT ROSEDALE PRIMARY SCHOOL. WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU GROW AS LEADERS

THROUGHOUT THE YEAR 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR CANTEEN AND BREAKFAST CLUB!!! 



PHOTOGRAPHING, FILMING AND RECORDING STUDENTS POLICY
PURPOSE:
To explain to parents/carers how Rosedale Primary School will collect, use and disclose photographs,
video and recordings of students, how parent/carer consent can be provided and how it can be
withdrawn.

SCOPE:
This policy applies to the general collection, use and disclosure of photographs, video and recordings
(images) of students. It does not cover the use of Closed Circuit Television (CCTV). 

POLICY:
This policy outlines the practices that Rosedale Primary School has in place for the collection, use and
disclosure of images of students to ensure compliance with the Privacy and Data Protection Act 2014
(Vic). It also explains the circumstances in which Rosedale Primary School will seek parent/carer
consent and how consent can be provided and/or withdrawn.  

As a general rule, use relates to images which are shared and distributed only within the school for
school purposes (i.e. ID photos, Compass), whilst disclosure is used for images which are shared and
distributed outside of the school staff and are available to other students, parents/carers and the wider
school community.

Rosedale Primary School will ensure that parents/carers are notified upon enrolment and at the
commencement of each school year of the ways in which our school may use images of students. There
are many occasions during the school year where staff photograph, film or record students participating
in school activities or events, for example classroom activities, sports events, concerts, excursions,
camps etc. We do this for many reasons including to celebrate student participation and achievement,
showcase particular learning programs, document a student’s learning journey/camps/excursions/sports
events, communicate with our parents/carers and school community in newsletters and on classroom
blogs/apps/insert etc]. 

Rosedale Primary School will use student images reasonably, appropriately and sensitively, consistent
with our obligations under the Child Safe Standards and our school’s Child Safe Policies. If at any time a
parent/carer or student has a concern about the use of any images they should contact the Principal on
0351 992473 or rosedale.ps@education.vic.gov.au.

In addition to the processes outlined below, parents/carers can contact the Principal at any time to
withdraw their consent for any future collection, use or disclosure of images of their child. However:
if the images have already been published and are in the public domain, it may not be possible for
consent to be withdrawn.

There may be occasions when the school will record whole of school or large group events [and make
those recordings available to the school community through DVD sales etc], such as the school concert,
speech nights, sports events etc and if your child participates, they may appear in these recordings
which will be available to the whole school community.   

The school can still collect, use and disclose images in circumstances where consent is not required
(see below for more information).

OFFICIAL SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS:
Each year Rosedale Primary School will arrange for official school photographs of students and staff to
be taken. This will generally involve both class photos and individual photos being taken. 
Official school photographs may be:
purchased by parents/carers
used for school identification cards
stored on CASES21 and Sentral for educational and administrative purposes.

Rosedale Primary School will notify parents/carers in advance of the official school photographs being
taken to give them an opportunity to decide whether their child will be included in the official school
photographs.  
Parents/carers who choose to opt-out of having their child participate in official school photographs must
contact the School Office on 0351 992473 before the date photos are scheduled to be taken to advise
that their child will not participate. There is no obligation on any parent or carer to purchase any
photographs taken.  



IMAGES FOR USE AND DISCLOSURE WITHIN THE SCHOOL COMMUNITY AND ORDINARY
SCHOOL COMMUNICATIONS:
From time to time Rosedale Primary School may photograph, film or record students to use within the
school community, including:
in the school’s communication, learning and teaching tools (for example, emails, classroom blogs or apps
that can only be accessed by students, parents or school staff with passwords eg Compass, Class Dojo
etc)
for display in school classrooms, on noticeboards etc
to support student’s health and wellbeing (eg photographs of pencil grip to assist in OT assessments)

An Annual Consent Form and Collection Notice will be distributed to parents/carers on enrolment and
also at the beginning of each school 
IMAGES TO BE USED OR DISCLOSED OUTSIDE THE SCHOOL COMMUNITY:
External use or disclosure by the school
Photographs, video or recordings of students may also be used in publications that are accessible to the
public, including:  
on the school’s website including in the school newsletter which is publicly available on the website
on the school’s social media accounts

The Annual Consent Form and Collection Notice also covers these types of uses and will be distributed
to parents/carers on enrolment and also at the beginning of each school year. We will notify you
individually if we are considering using any images of your child for specific advertising or promotional
purposes.
photographs, films or records a student for any of these purposes, staff will only collect and use such
images in a way that is reasonable and appropriate in the circumstances.

STAFF USE OF PERSONAL DEVICES 
School staff may use their own personal devices to capture images of students for reasonable and
legitimate educational purposes. If this occurs, staff are expected to upload the images to the school
database and delete the images from their device within a week of the images being captured. 

COMMUNICATION:
This policy will be communicated to our school community in the following ways: 
Annual reminders in our school newsletters
Included in staff induction processes and staff training
Included in staff handbook/manual
Discussed at staff briefings/meetings, as required 
Included in transition and enrolment packs
Discussed at parent information nights/sessions
Hard copy available from school administration upon request

FURTHER INFORMATION AND RESOURCES:
the Department’s Policy and Advisory Library: Photographing, Filming and Recording Students

POLICY REVIEW AND APPROVAL:








INTRODUCING ROSEDALE PRIMARY SCHOOL FLAIR AWARDS 
 

ROSEDALE PRIMARY SCHOOL TAKES PRIDE IN OUR STUDENTS ONGOING DISPLAY OF 
FRIENDSHIP, LEARNING, ACCEPTANCE, INTERGRITY AND RESPECT. 

UPON SHOWING EXCELLENCE IN OUR F.L.A.I.R. VALUES STUDENTS WILL NOW RECEIVE A FLAIR 
AWARD TO ACKNOWLEDGE THEIR INDIVIDUAL ACHIEVEMENTS. 



 

Rosedale Primary School 
Canteen Menu 

 
LUNCH 

-

-

-

Specialised canteen bags or

paper bags can be used

Please ensure your child’s

name and class are written

on the front 
Canteen menu applies to

Friday’s only 

-
-
-
-
-
-
-



-
-
-



-

-
-

-
-
-
-
-
-

-
-

Paddle Pop Chocolate or Rainbow

Frozen Yoghurt Strawberry or Mango

Icy Pole Lemonade or Raspberry 
Potato Chips Plain 
Muffin, (120g) Chocolate or Blueberry
Kookas Biscuits Assorted 

Flavoured milk box Strawberry or Chocolate
Fruit Box Apple or Orange 

Pie $4.00 Sausage Roll $3.00 Party Pie $1.20 Party
Sausage Roll $1.20 Dim Sims, steamed $1.00 Pizza -
Hawaiian or Cheese & Bacon $2.50 Nacho’s – Salsa & Cheese*
$4.50 *Sour cream and Guacamole avail on request. 
Chicken Nuggets x3 $2.50 Chicken Nuggets x6 $4.50
Small Chicken snack pack (3 nuggets, rice crackers, $4.50 tasty
cheese, carrots & dip) 
Large Chicken snack pack (3 chicken tenders, $5.50 rice
crackers, tasty cheese, carrots & dip) 
Hot Dog in a roll $3.50 Chicken Wrap (Tenders, mayo,
cheese & lettuce) $4.00 

$2.50
$1.50 

 $1.50

$2.00 
$1.50 
$1.00 
$2.50 

2 for $1.00 

DRINKS 

SNACKS 

Notice Board 



FREE SAUSAGE SIZZLEFREE SAUSAGE SIZZLEFREE SAUSAGE SIZZLE








